
The Commission met on Thursday, September 18, 2014, with Chair Heydinger and 
Commissioners Boyd, Lange, Lipschultz, and Wergin present. 
 
The following matter was taken up by the Commission: 
 
 

TELECOMMUNICATIONS AGENDA 
 
P-999/PR-14-8  
In the Matter of Annual Certifications Related to Eligible Telecommunications Carriers’ 
Use of Federal Universal Service Support 
 
Commissioner Boyd moved that the Commission: 
 

Certify that all the petitioning ETCs listed in Attachment 1 (amended on Line 15 to 
identify the company as Citizens Telecommunications Company of Minnesota) have used 
High-Cost Support received in 2013, and will continue to use High-Cost Support in 
calendar year 2015, only for the provision, maintenance, and upgrading of facilities and 
services for which the support is intended.  

 
The motion passed 5-0. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
APPROVED BY THE COMMISSION:  January 28, 2015 
 
 
 
 
 
Daniel P. Wolf, Executive Secretary 
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